

## **Charlotte Independent School District**

102 Hindes \* PO Box 489 \* Charlotte, TX 78011 Sara Ogden BSN, RN CISD District Nurse Office: 830-277-1637 \* Fax: 830-277-1675

August 25, 2025

Dear Parent/Guardian,

We are committed to supporting the health, safety, and well-being of every student at Charlotte ISD. A new state law, Senate Bill 12, now requires parent or guardian consent before schools can provide students with routine health services or counseling services.

Attached you will find a **Parent/Guardian Consent for Student Health Services** form. Please review, complete, and return this form before September 1, 2025, which is when the law goes into effect.

## Important information:

- No services will be provided without your consent. This means that your child will not
  receive routine medical care (such as visits to the nurse), health screenings, or counseling
  services through the school unless you grant permission by signing and returning the consent
  form.
- **Emergency care will always be provided.** In the event of a serious or life-threatening emergency, school staff will take appropriate action to protect your child's health and safety, regardless of whether a consent form is on file.
- Consent may be changed or withdrawn at any time by contacting the school in writing.

Your decision helps us ensure that your child receives the level of care and support you feel is appropriate. We encourage you to review the form carefully and contact the school nurse or your child's campus principal if you have any questions.

Thank you for partnering with us to support your child's health and success at school.

Sincerely, Sara Ogden BSN, RN District Nurse Charlotte ISD